Department of Public Works

City Hall 730 Washington Ave. Racine, WI 53403 262.636.9121 - Public Works 262.636.9191 - Engineering



Richard M. Jones, P.E. Commissioner of Public Works

Thomas M. Eeg, P.E. Asst. Comm. of Public Works/Operations

John C. Rooney, P.E. Asst. Comm. of Public Works/Engineering

January 5, 2009

Deborah Ganaway, Chairman Transit & Parking Commission Racine, WI

RE: 2009 Auto Show Parking

Dear Ms. Ganaway:

Venuworks was negotiating with Auto Works to retain their event at Festival Hall on January 9 - 11, 2009. Auto Works was going to leave the Festival Hall site and move to Regency Mall as they had a lower cost with free parking.

In the negotiations, Auto Works agreed to remain at the Festival Hall site if their fee could be comparable to their costs at Regency Mall for the event.

Mayor Becker agreed with the request to utilize Lakefront Lot No. 4 at no cost. This results in a loss of revenue to the parking system of \$378.00.

These negotiations occurred after the last Transit and Parking Commission meeting and the event is scheduled prior to the next possible meeting date.

Very Truly Yours.

Thomas M. Eeg

CC: Mayor Becker

Ben Hughes Rick Jones